











Counties, Washington, at river mile (RM) 515.6, and approximately eight miles downstream of the city of
Pateros, Washington. The current Project generally consists of the Wells Hydrocombine facility,
including the powerhouse, spillway and its integrated downstream fish passage system, non-overflow
embankment structures, upstream fish passage facilities, a fish hatchery, visitor facilities at the dam,
recreational facilities on the Project reservoir, and waters and lands within the Project boundary. The
hydrocombine is 1,130 feet long, 168 feet wide, has a top elevation of 795 feet above mean sea level,
contains ten generating units with a maximum generating capacity of 840 megawatts, and eleven spillway
structures. The reservoir is 29.5 miles long, and includes the confluences of the Methow and Okanogan

Rivers.

In March 1979, in response to petitions from tribes and other entities, the Commission initiated a
consolidated proceeding on juvenile fish protection for the Mid-Columbia hydroelectric projects,
including the Wells Project. Under the Mid-Columbia Proceeding, Douglas PUD agreed to a series of
interim settlement agreements that provided for spill, hatchery compensation, and studies to improve fish

protection. The last interim settlement for the Project was signed on October 1, 1990.

In 1993, Douglas PUD and other parties to the Mid-Columbia Proceeding began discussing the
possibility of developing a long-term, comprehensive program for managing fish and wildlife in the
Mid-Columbia region. As a result, Douglas PUD, NMFS, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, the
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife, and Confederated Tribes of the Colville Reservation
negotiated and signed the Wells Anadromous Fish Agreement and Habitat Conservation Plan (HCP) in
April of 2002, and submitted the HCP to the Commission on November 24, 2003. The Commission
approved the HCP on June 21, 2004, and amended the current Project license accordingly. The HCP
became effective on the date of the Commission’s approval. NMFS expects that the HCP, in its entirety,
will be a feature of any license application submitted by Douglas PUD, and the new Project license offered

by the Commission.
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